ADDENDUM TO REPORT CORP79/06

GENERAL FUND REVENUE BUDGET SUMMARY 2006/07 TO 2009/10

1. Introduction

This addendum provides an update to report CORP79/06, which is being considered by the Executive on 22nd January 2007 and which summarises the budget projections and matters to be considered in respect of the Council’s net budget requirement.

2. Outstanding issues

CORP79/06 details those issues outstanding at the time of writing the report, and an update is now provided below which will be incorporated into the Executive’s budget proposals being tabled at their meeting on 22nd January:

2.1 Revenue Support Grant Settlement (RSG)

The Department of Communities and Local Government confirmed the final figures for the 2007/08 RSG on 18th January split as follows:

RSG

£1.453m

NNDR

£8.658m

There is no change to current projections.

2.2 Council Tax Surplus 2007/08

The actual council tax surplus calculation has now been finalised (statutory calculation date is 15th January each year) with a resulting reduction of £44,000 in the amount due to be released to the Council. The final figure to be released totalling £11,000 has been incorporated into the Executive’s budget proposals for 2007/08 with the same projections to 2009/10. The reduction is due to the change in collection rates from 98% to 98.5%, and flooded properties being occupied at a slower rate than estimated. 

2.3 LABGI allocation

The final notification of this allocation is still awaited and is expected in February 2007. The provisional figures for 2006/07 and 2007/08 have been included within the current projections. 

2.4 Parish precepts

All Parish Precept allocations for 2007/08 have now been received.

2.5 Planning Delivery Grant (PDG) 

Grant allocation for PDG is still outstanding and not expected until 2007/08. Members will be provided with further details on the use of the grant and any budgetary implications once the allocation has been received.

2.6 Waste Minimisation Grant

The allocation has been provided for 2007/08, which will be pooled with other Cumbrian Waste Collection Authorities and the County Council under the Cumbria Strategic Waste Partnership. The total award, which is a mixture of revenue and capital, is £90,953.97. The accounting treatment of the allocation is currently being reviewed but this will have no impact on current budget projections or on the overall bottom line of the Council.

3. Other amendments

3.1 Car Park Income Projections

The Executive considered the Corporate Charging Policy for Community Services (CS45/06) on 20th November 2006, which indicated a potential recurring shortfall in income projections of £80,000. This has now been incorporated into the current projections. However, based upon financial management information as at December 2006, these projections have been revised and it is estimated that a further recurring shortfall is predicted of between £70,000 and £120,000. For the purposes of the Executive’s budget proposals an average figure has been used and therefore a further recurring budget pressure has been included into the projections of £100,000. This has been built into the proposals with effect from 2007/08, with the expectation that the 2006/07 shortfall can be met from within current base budgets. The reasons for the continuing shortfall are still being investigated and procedures for monitoring and projecting income levels are being refined to ensure more accurate information is available in the future. 

3.2 Treasury Management Projections

Additional investment income is estimated for 2007/08 only as a result of the increase in base rates (£75,000). Further details can be found in the Addendum to CORP75/06 considered elsewhere on the agenda. An additional non-recurring amount is also estimated for the three-year period 2007/08 to 2009/10 totalling £70,000 due to the expected increase in cash balances available for investment purposes. 

The required amendments will be incorporated to the Treasury Management Strategy Report going to the Council Meeting 6 February 2007. 

3.3 Elections

A saving of £55,000 was incorporated into the 2009/10 budget relating to potential amendments to the frequency of Council elections however, as this is the County Council election year, no City elections would be taking place. Also further guidance has been issued as part of the White Paper and the implications of this are now being assessed. Therefore the savings for 2009/10 has now been removed. 

A recurring budget pressure was identified and incorporated into the current projections in relation to additional postal voting costs and additional fees payable to Officers supporting the election process. However no elections are expected in 2009/10 and therefore the pressure has been removed from 2009/10.

4.
Other Issues

4.1            Inflation

The rise in the Consumer Price Index (CPI) measures of inflation to 3% as compared to that allowed for in the budget of 2.5% (average) is estimated to cost £107,000.  This would have been offset by a commensurate increase of £65,000 in the income estimate (assumed to be CPI plus 1% in line with the Council’s Corporate Charging Policy).

ADDENDUM TO REPORT CORP78/06

PROVISIONAL CAPITAL PROGRAMME 2006/07 TO 2009/10

1. Introduction

This addendum provides an update to report CORP78/06, which is being considered by the Executive on 22nd January 2007 and which provides details of the capital programme together with the proposed methods of financing.

2. Outstanding issues

CORP78/06 details those issues outstanding at the time of writing the report, and an update is now provided below which will be incorporated into the Executive’s budget proposals being tabled at their meeting on 22nd January:

2.1 Regional Housing Pot

The final notification of this allocation is still awaited and is expected in February 2007. The provisional figures for 2007/08 to 2009/10 have been included within the current projections. 

2.2 Disabled Facilities Grant allocation (DFG)

The Disabled Facilities Grant allocation (£226,000) was received on 19th January 2007 resulting in an increase in funding of £21,000 over the provisional figure. The gross capital scheme will therefore increase by £35,000, with matched Council funding of £14,000 (the Council’s 40% contribution). 

